BRISTOL COUNTY RADIO CONTROL CLUB, INC. # 1349

Minutes of Membership Meeting

September 4, 2012

The monthly meeting of the Bristol County Radio Control Club, Inc. was held in the Northeast Terminal
Building at the New Bedford Regional Airport on Tuesday, September 4, 2012.

Officers Present:

President Gary Carreiro
Vice President Jeff Rebello
Secretary/Clerk Gary Barboza
Recording Secretary Ed Goulart
Safety Officer Gerry Dupont

Events Coordinator Ted Brito

There were 12 members present.

The meeting was called to order at 7:13 PM.

Secretary’s Report

The minutes of the August 7, 2012 meeting were read and unanimously accepted.

Treasurer’s Report

No Treasurer’s Report was presented.

Committee Report
None

Correspondence

1. The RAM Show will be held February 22-24, 2013 at the Meadowlands.

Unfinished Business

2. The TAG grant was talked about as well as buying another club trainer and a case of fuel from the

fund balance.
The upcoming Dartmouth YMCA Fall event and field flying conditions were discussed.

hat

4. The October 20" Float Fly was talked about; specifically refreshment options and award plaques.



New Business

1. The potential of installing a three-sided shelter at the field was discussed. Solar panels would provide
battery charging options.

The extension of the field runway was talked about.

A “Discovery of Information” requirement for anyone objecting to a new proposal was presented.
The new frequency board for the field was presented.

The plane/equipment collection from the estate of Walt Witkus was discussed.

A “Young Aviator” program in conjunction with an area High School and possible new gymnasium
opportunity was talked about.

A

Comments from the Officers
None
Comments from the members
None
The meeting closed at 8:55 PM.
Respectfully Submitted,

Ed Goulart
Recording Secretary



